BEFORE THE ARKANSAS POLLUTION CONTROL AND ECOLOGY COMMISSION
IN THE MATTER OF AN EMERGENCY RULE      )   DOCKET NO. 02-009-R

TO AMEND REGULATION NO. 9, PERMIT       )  

FEES REGULATION                         )  

STATEMENT OF BASIS AND PURPOSE AND RESPONSIVE SUMMARY FOR REGULATION NO. 9

A.  Statement of Basis and Purpose
On October 25, 2002, the Arkansas Pollution Control and Ecology Commission (“Commission”) adopted, as an emergency rule, an amendment to Regulation No. 9, Section 9.402(D).  This rule has been through the public comment process and reviewed by the appropriate legislative committees and is being adopted as a permanent rule. 
This amendment to Regulation No. 9 is necessary because it provides that hog farms that have a liquid animal waste disposal permit from the Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality (“Department”) shall not pay an annual fee if it places the permit on inactive status.  The Department may place the permit on inactive status if the integrator has terminated the owner or operator’s contract with the integrator.  The owner or operator must request inactive status from the Department and submit a copy of the integrator’s letter terminating the contract.  While on inactive status, the owner or operator will not pay an annual fee but must comply with all permit conditions in order for the permit to remain on inactive status.  Failure to comply with the permit conditions may result in the possible repayment of the annual permit fees and any assessed penalties.  A permit may remain on inactive status for a maximum of two (2) years following the date of contract termination.  If the owner or operator does not reactivate the permit at the end of two years, the owner or operator must file a closure plan with the Department.  If the owner or operator begins operating the hog farm, the owner or operator must notify the Department within thirty days.  
B. Responsive Summary

Regulation No. 8, Section 3.6.2(2) requires a responsive summary, which groups public comments into similar categories and explains why the Commission accepted or rejected the comments.  The Commission did not receive any comments on the amendment to this rule during or after the December 2, 2002 public hearing.  
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